
From: PUC Consumer Comments
To: Jan Noriyuki
Subject: Notice: A comment was submitted to PUCWeb
Date: Thursday, October 29, 2020 3:00:04 PM

The following comment was submitted via PUCWeb:

Name: Larry Decker
Submission Time: Oct 29 2020 2:17PM
Email: deckerfamily@air-pipe.com
Telephone: 208-263-0379
Address: 444 Otts Basin Rd.
Sagle, ID 83860

Name of Utility Company: CDS Stoneridge Utilities

Case ID: SWS-W-20-02

Comment: "10-29-2020 Idaho Public Utilities Commission Board of Commissioners, We are 
Larry and Rosanne Decker. We have owned Lot 15B, Block 6 in Lake Sans Souci Unit 1 at 
Stoneridge in Blanchard, Idaho since 1999. It is a vacant lot. We have been talking with Jolene 
Bossard and she suggested we write you, the Board of Commissioners. This letter is connected 
to case number SWS-W-20-02. This is our issue. We want to connect our vacant lot to the 
CDS Stoneridge Utilities water system. We have no intention of building a structure on our 
vacant lot. We are being told by Becca Loughnan, a representative of Stoneridge, that we need 
to get a permit from Bonner County in order to connect to their water system. Becca makes 
reference to your Tariff 9.3 and the need for the permit. I spoke with Amy Scott with the 
Bonner County Planning Department and she states that they do not issue permits to connect 
water to a vacant lot. My wife and I are requesting that you, the Board of Commissioners, 
remove the sentence in Tariff 9.3 that requires a permit from Bonner County. We feel it is 
confusing and not a necessary requirement. Thank you. Sincerely, Larry and Rosanne Decker 
444 Otts Basin Rd. Sagle, ID 83860 "
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